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June 28, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The King County Sheriff’s Office has participated in successful regional Narcotics Enforcement efforts for several years.  One of our ongoing collaborations has been with the cities of Bellevue, Kirkland, Mercer Island, and Redmond.  The Eastside Narcotics Task Force (ENTF) focuses on combating cross jurisdictional drug crime that evolved as population densities increased. 

Individual jurisdictions have done well vigorously fighting street level narcotics crimes.  Unfortunately, they lack the necessary resources that would allow them to pursue the more complicated mid to upper-level drug traffickers.  These mid-level crime organizations require highly skilled investigators and significant financial resources that most jurisdictions can’t afford on their own. 

ENTF allows the northeast region of King County to pool local resources and increase law enforcements efforts well beyond that of a single jurisdiction within King County.  The ENTF narcotics enforcement team gives each of the participating agencies the ability to tackle investigations that they otherwise would not be able to pursue. 

ENTF currently consists of 8 detectives, 1 sergeant, 1 captain, 1 prosecutor and 1 clerk.  ENTF is housed in the city of Bellevue and is commanded by a Bellevue Commander with the rank of Captain or above. 

The King County Sheriff's Office currently provides one detective to the ENTF.  The county has been a member of the task force since 2002.  In addition to the detective, they are asked to provide a sergeant.  This position will be partially revenue backed.  The ENTF will pay the difference between a detective and sergeant salary.
The continuation of providing a King County Sheriff’s Office detective and the addition of a sergeant is paramount to successfully fulfilling the drug enforcement strategy of the Sheriff’s Office. 

The ramifications of the King County Sheriff's Office declining the invitation to participate in this joint task force are many.  The Sheriff’s Office primary narcotics investigative mission is to reduce and/or eliminate neighborhood drug houses and street level drug dealing.  The secondary mission is to partner with local and federal law enforcement agencies (through joint task force membership) to interdict and prosecute mid to high level illegal drug trafficking organizations.  Currently the Sheriff’s Office has detectives on two local and one federal task force.  To successfully fulfill the Sheriff’s Office secondary mission, membership in this task force is essential.  In order for these task forces to be successful, they need a broad range of intelligence gathering and investigative resources.  The Sheriff’s Office is the largest in the state and is consistently identified as a leader in developing mid to high-level information on drug dealing and illegal criminal enterprises facilitating drug and money laundering activity.  This information would quite often not be acted on without our participation in task forces set up to work mid to large scale drug organizations.  

Acting as a team player amongst the local, state, and federal law enforcement agencies is essential.  We must continue to build relationships within the law enforcement community and reap the benefits of other agency resources, knowledge and intelligence.  

Sharing of our resources and information through task force participation provides a net gain to the residents of King County.  Without adding FTE’s, overhead, office, equipment costs, etc., the citizens of King County benefit by have a 10 member task force work investigations that might otherwise be ignored or lack priority.  

The enclosed ordinance and agreement, if approved, will allow the Sheriff's Office to participate in this valuable task force.

Should you have any questions concerning this ordinance, please contact Rich Krogh, Criminal Investigations Division Chief in the King County Sheriff’s Office, at 206-296-7549.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director





 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget


The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff


Patty Shelledy, Legal Advisor, King County Sheriff's Office (KCSO)

Rich Krogh, Chief, Criminal Investigations Division, KCSO

